Greens urge faster transition away
from fossil fuels

Responding to new data from the Copernicus Climate Change Service showing
that the average temperature in 2024 was 1.6C above preindustrial levels,
Green Party co-leader Carla Denyer MP said:

“This news comes as uncontrollable wildfires rage in Los Angeles, and just
months after unprecedented flooding in Spain killed over 200 people.

“The target of limiting warming to below 1.5 degrees was an attempt to
prevent the deadliest effects of the climate crisis. Breaching that limit is
catastrophic for humanity — and yet our leaders are sleepwalking into this
deadly new future.

“We need to massively speed up the transition away from fossil fuels — that
is the bottom line. In a world of 1.5 degree warming it’s unconscionable that
the government is still letting some new North Sea oil and gas drilling go
ahead — Starmer must revoke those consents and licenses immediately.

“But we also need to start thinking about how we make our communities more
resilient in the face of the extreme weather that is now unavoidable. From
flooding to extreme heat, our homes and neighbourhoods need to be fit for the
future.”
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